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CAMBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL has
received Planning Consent for the new
Cambourne Soul Youth Building.
   There are no immediate plans to start
work however as the bulk of the funding -
£500,000 - is coming from the s106 for
West Cambourne (contributions to local
infrastructure and facilities made by the

developers) but this is not due until 2-3
years into the build out of West
Cambourne. The Parish Council is
exploring how it can be brought forward.
   Parish Clerk, John Vickery, told
Cambourne Crier: "The Cambourne Youth
Partnership trustees and Parish Council
have been working with users and

stakeholders to provide a permanent
building for some time. The current
accommodation limits the opportunities
that can be given to young people."
   The new building will feature a large
hall, social spaces, music/recording
studio, kitchen, storage, quiet rooms,
meeting space and office space.

Plans unveiled for new Soul building

The new Cambourne Soul building will offer greatly enhanced facilities for young people and has been designed by DT Architects

FUN RUN AND
SPORTS FESTIVAL
Cambourne's first sports festival
saw more than 170 runners take
on a 3k course
as well as
trying out new
activities!
    See page 4
for details

OPEN GARDENS 2018

Cambourne Open Gardens raised
more than £500 for the church's
work with young people.
   Find out more on page 3

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR Ruth Betson has told Cambourne Crier
she is shocked that the Highways England (HE) A14 project team
intend on keeping the A428 as single lane at the Girton
interchange permanently.
   Initially reduced from two lanes to one to allow for working
space during the construction of the new bridge over the A428 at
the junction with the A14, HE now say traffic modelling shows the
capacity of the A428 can be met by a single carriageway.

   “Obviously this is ridiculous," said Ruth. "I brought it to the
attention of the HE A428 project team and they will look into it. I
also raised it at the Scrutiny & Overview Committee meeting on
21st June. The dualling of the A428 from Caxton Gibbet to the
Black Cat roundabout will create more traffic, as will plans to
create an expressway corridor between Oxford and Cambridge. It
is inconceivable to have the A428 as single lane at Girton and we
will be doing everything we can to stop this idiocy!”

Plans to leave A428 at Girton single carriageway branded 'idiocy' by councillor

Lighting up Cambourne

The Light Up Cambourne team is
planning ahead for Christmas.
    Find out more about fundraising
events on page 6
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Cambourne Crier is the only
independent, non-profit
publication delivered to all
Cambourne residents each
month. Any profits are
distributed to the community
through our Community Fund.
Cambourne Crier is compiled
entirely by volunteers. This
month’s editors were:
Tim Nash, Donavan Bangs,
Renata Kovács, Dan Scruton,
Paul Jobling, Darcy Simpson &
Susannah Davies
Distribution: John Panrucker
Finance: Pam Hume

To advertise please contact:
Janet Dobson:
ads@penpub.co.uk
or (01480) 831066
For leaflet distribution contact:
John Panrucker:
delivery@cambournecrier.org

Editorial submissions:
Submissions for the August 2018
edition must be received by 9pm
on Sunday 15th July 2018.
Please email articles
and photographs to
editorial@cambournecrier.org
By submitting photographs you
confirm you have permission from
the photographer and anyone in
the photos for us to print them.

GET INVOLVED!
If you would like to join our
editorial team, please get in touch
on editorial@cambournecrier.org

CRIER COMMUNITY FUND
Our community fund enables us to
make grants and donations to
local clubs, societies or causes.
Do you need new equipment for
your group? Or are you
thinking of setting up a new
group and need some funding
to get going?
Contact pamhume1@gmail.com
for more information or download
the application form at
www.cambournecrier.org

CAMBOURNE CRIER CAMBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

The Parish Office: The Hub, High Street, Cambourne, CB23 6GW
Open 9am to 5pm Mon-Thurs, 9am to 4pm Fri. Tel: 01954 714403
John Vickery, Parish Clerk: clerk@cambourneparishcouncil.gov.uk
For all other enquiries: bookings@cambourneparishcouncil.gov.uk

How's your
broadband speed?
Broadband
We often hear anecdotally that people in
Cambourne suffer from poor or low speed
broadband. We would really like to hear
from you if you do. We are trying to
compile a map to help us understand if
there are particular problem areas, and
what kind of speeds people are getting.
 Please could you email us with your
address and postcode, and the broadband
speed you are getting (visit speedtest.net
or download the Speedtest app).
Additionally your broadband provider
name would be useful but not essential.
   We will not pass on any personal infor-
mation to any third party, but we will share
an anonymised map showing approximate
speeds across Cambourne. If there is
enough interest, and it looks technically
viable, we will set up a public event in
conjunction with a wireless provider to dis-
cuss how they work with local communi-
ties and typical costs and speeds.

Parking on verges
Parking continues to be a major issue with
a number of vehicles parking and driving
on the verges in Cambourne. The damage
this causes to the grass and kerbs,
especially in wet weather, contributes to
the delay in transferring the roads to the
County Council. If the situation continues
after the verges are transferred to the
County and Parish Council it will be you
as Council Tax payers of Cambourne who
will have to pay for their repair.
   Parking on the verges causes
inconvenience to neighbours and
residents using the footpaths and is a
safety issue for children.

Cambourne Community Fete Baking
and Produce Competition
This year we are hosting a Baking Com-
petition and a Produce Competition which

will be judged at the Fete on Saturday 8th

September. Both competitions are split
into adult and children categories; adults
£1 and children 50p to enter. Categories
are listed on the posters on page 32.
   To make this successful we need resi-
dents to enter as soon as possible, and
for both baking goods and produce to be
brought on Fete day from 12pm at the
Marquee. To enter, please email
community@cambourneparish
council.gov.uk or pop in to the Parish Of-
fice. Winners will be announced on Fete
day and receive a prize!
   Volunteers are needed to help with the
set-up, clear up and to man stalls on the
day. We also kindly ask for donations of
tombola prizes, so any unwanted gifts,
toys, books, toiletries etc. in good condi-
tion can be dropped off at the Parish Of-
fice. We are also taking bookings for food
vendors, businesses and community
groups, please email for a booking form
and for more information and the pitch
fees. Please email community@
cambourneparishcouncil.gov.uk if you can
volunteer on the day, donate tombola priz-
es or would like a stall at the Fete.

Sports Festival
On Saturday 16 June, Lisa Logan of
Boxfresh Fitness working with the Parish
Council held a sports festival which went
very well with funds raised going to
Cambourne Youth Partnership towards
the new youth building. See page 4 for
more details.

Calendar of Meetings
17 July, 7pm: Planning Committee;
Finance & Policy Committee.
7 August, 7pm: Planning Committee.
There will be no Council meeting following
planning.
Residents are welcome to address the
meeting before it formally starts on any
matter on the agenda. If you have
something else you'd like to raise, please
contact the Parish Clerk at least 10 days
beforehand.
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Cambourne Open
Gardens 2018
CAMBOURNE OPEN
GARDENS was once again an
overwhelming success. The
weather was kind and more
than 120 visitors enjoyed the
range of gardens open.
   Organiser Pam Hume said:
"A huge thank you to everyone
who took part, we raised an
amazing £532!
   "I would also like to thank
the Library, who sold tickets

for us; in fact they sold out.
The Parish Council kindly
printed the tickets for us again
this year. Adeena and her
husband Jeff helped deliver
tickets etc to the gardeners,
and Jules put out signage in
the run up to the event."
   Next year's event is already
being planned, and the team
have already had the offer of
some new gardens.

PA P W O RT H
b r e w e r y  

Papworth Village Hall
Thursday July 12th 5pm-11pm

Friday July 13th 4pm-11pm
Saturday July 14th 12-11pm  

Free	entry	
Also serving
Prosecco,

Wine & Gin 

Local Real Ales 
& Ciders

BEER FESTIVAL
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Sports Festival
raises more
than £500 for
Cambourne
Youth
Partnership

Money raised by the event will enable CYP to run a week's free activities in the summer

CAMBOURNE'S FIRST FAMILY
Inflatable Fun Run and sports festival was
a great success on the 16th June seeing
over 170 runners take off around the 3km
course. There were demonstrations by
Inspirations and Jazzercise and plenty for
the children to do all day.
   The local community came together to
enjoy free sports activities such as tennis,
rugby, basketball, bikes, Tai Chi and
Power2Inspire who offer inclusive sports
to disabled and able bodied children and
adults. People also took part in some fun
events such as egg and spoon races,
sack races, 3-legged races and sprints!
   There is still money coming in but so far
the total stands at £572.60 so far raised
for the Cambourne Youth Partnership so
that they can run a free weeks worth of
activities for the children during the
summer holiday.
   Lisa Logan, the Owner of BoxFresh
Fitness Studio in Dry Drayton who
organised the Sports Festival and fun run
said: "I am so pleased with the feedback
we have received from this event. The
kids and adults alike really enjoyed the fun
run and the inflatable obstacles, and I
hope that the clubs that were here today
showcasing their sports have opened the
eyes to the community as to what is on

offer and get the kids involved more with
community sports groups!"
   One of the participants commented:
"Thank you to the organisers, it was clear
to see a lot of preparation went into
today's event. My children really enjoyed
the fun run and the free tennis coaching. I
hope you decide to make this an annual
event. My children asked if they could do it
again next weekend! Thanks again."

LEAFLET
DELIVERY

If you want to get the word out about your business,
we can deliver your leaflets to all 4,150 homes in
Cambourne for just £165

Contact delivery@cambournecrier.org
for more details
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Monkfield Medical Practice
Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Do you have a view to share with the Practice?
Do you want to engage with the Practice?

Can you help us develop the service?
Please come along to the Surgery, at 7.30 p.m. on

Wednesday 11 July 2018 (main entrance)
The Chair of the PPG can be contacted via email:-

cambourneppg@gmail.com

Contraception and
sexual heath advice
MONKFIELD MEDICAL PRACTICE: We will soon be losing
our Contraception Nurse Practitioner and will no longer be able
to offer coil fittings, implant fittings or diaphragm fittings. We are
hoping to replace this service as soon as we can but this may
not be for some time.
   If you need advice about contraception and sexual health go
to www.fpa.org.uk - the family planning association. You may
also want to look at www.patient.co.uk and put in the name of
the contraceptive you want to read about.
   If you wish to see someone to discuss family planning or to
have a coil, implant or diaphragm fitted then the best contact is
www.icash.nhs.uk or call 0300 300 3030.
   The clinic for Cambridge is in the Lime Tree Clinic which is in
Brookfields Hospital, 351 Mill Road. (Monday to Friday and
Saturday morning. Closed Bank Holidays. Phone lines: Monday
to Thursday 8.30am - 7.30pm, Friday 8.30pm - 4.30pm,
Saturday 9-11.45am)
   To make an appointment for Contraception and Sexual Health
please call 0300 300 3030. Please arrive 10 minutes before
your appointment time to complete the registration process.
Walk in for 24 and under - Mondays Only.
Please note there is no walk-in session on a Saturday; this
clinic is appointment ONLY and will run from 9am to 12pm.
However, If you are 24 or under you can drop in to our
Contraception and Sexual Health session on Mondays between
2-4pm. This clinic has limited capacity and although they will do
their best to see you they cannot guarantee this, so we advise
you to arrive by 1:45pm.
   If you need emergency contraception you can go to icash, the
surgery or to the local chemist.
  If you need a coil removing please do not have sex (unless
with a condom) as you will otherwise risk pregnancy once the
coil is removed as some sperm can live for 7 days.
   The FPA and the Icash website have leaflets in several
different languages.

 

 

 

Boiler Servicing
Repairs & Installations
Landlord Certificates
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Bathrooms
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COMMUNITY

LIGHT UP CAMBOURNE: For the benefit
of newer residents and for anyone still
unsure we thought it would be a good
idea to explain a little about Light Up
Cambourne. Yes, we know it is July, but
we think about Christmas all year round!
   Light Up Cambourne was formed in
2013 by a group of residents with the idea
of lighting up Cambourne for Christmas.
   Working closely with and supported by
the Parish Council we were able to light
up 19 trees around the junction, which
were turned on quietly one Friday
afternoon at the end of November.
   Each year since then more and more
trees  lit and last year we achieved our
goal of lighting the whole of Broad Street.
We have also held four Switch On events
which have become bigger and better

each year; the last two years have been
hosted by JezO’s events and involved live
music, magic tricks, snow machines, free
mulled wine and mince pies and even a
Santa in his grotto!

   All this doesn’t come cheap. Each year
we have raised and spent in the region of
£6,000. The main costs are the hire of a
cherry picker which the Parish Council
grounds team use to install the lights, the
installation of sockets on lampposts to
power the lights, the light strings and

extension cables and the costs
associated with the Switch On event.
   Our team of dedicated volunteers hold
fundraising events throughout the year
which have include, an Afternoon Tea,
Community BBQ, Craft Fair, Car Boot
Sales and Quiz & Bingo nights. We have
also received sponsorship from local
businesses and we benefit from the funds
raised at the annual Cambourne
Community Fete organised by the Parish
Council. The support of the Parish
Council is crucial, and we are very
grateful to them. For more details look out
for our posters or follow us on
facebook.com/LightUpCambourne
We can always use more volunteers so if
you would like to find out more please
email lightupcambourne@gmail.com

Lighting up Cambourne each Christmas!

"Our team of dedicated
volunteers hold fundraising
events throughout the year"

There are Car Boot Sales on 21st July and 22nd September, Bingo on 6th October and the Switch On event takes place on 24th November.
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AS THE WEATHER BRIGHTENS UP and the sunshine starts
brightening our weeks we welcome the longer, brighter nights
and the opportunity to enjoy summer days and nights in the
garden. When powering up your BBQs and putting out the
garden furniture for the summer season, be sure to take note of
our top tips below to ensure you have a fun and safe summer in
the garden.
   If cooking outdoors, always check BBQs over after winter
storage. Keep them on level ground and ensure they are sited
away from sheds, fences, overhanging foliage and property.
Keep children and garden games well away from the cooking
area and never leave the barbecue unattended.
   If you have a bonfire, build it well away from buildings, tents or
other flammable objects and make sure it is properly out when
you leave.
   When out in the countryside, extinguish cigarettes properly and
dispose of them responsibly – never throw a lit cigarette into a
field or wooded area.
   Don’t forget to stay safe around our county’s waterways and if
you see someone in trouble in water, call 999 immediately with
clear details of your location.
   When out camping or using a tent, never use candles inside or
nearby and always discourage smoking nearby. Never cook
inside a tent.  More information: www.cambsfire.gov.uk

Have a fun & safe summer

Cambourne U3A
launch meeting

Following the launch meeting in June, the
first official meeting for members will be on
Friday July 20 from 10.30am until 12 noon
in the Hub main hall.
   There will be a speaker, refreshments, as
well as the opportunity to become a
member (cost £20 per annum), meet other
members and sign up for groups.
   Future monthly meetings will take place
on the third Friday of the month.
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It’s been another busy month in Westminster and
at home! Much of my time has been devoted to
bringing about improvements to the Govia
Thameslink Railway (GTR) which has led to so
many constituents being severely inconvenienced
by the changes to their train timetables in May.
   I recently visited Cottenham Fire Station to see
the passing out parade for the young people who
had taken part in the Firebreak course.
   This excellent project uses fire service drills and
crew culture to develop teamworking skills and
increase self-esteem and confidence in
youngsters. Well done to everybody!

   It is always such a pleasure to meet South
Cambridgeshire’s children with their fresh,
ambitious young minds and the hard working staff
who are developing those minds despite the daily
funding pressures I know they face.
   I will be holding a “by appointment” surgery on
the 6th July (3-5pm) at The Hub in Cambourne. If
you would like an appointment, please give my
office a call.  My next “drop in” surgery will be on
4th August in Steeple Morden.

Details of forthcoming surgeries can be found
at www.heidisouthcambs.co.uk.
You can phone my Westminster office on 020
7219 5091 about national issues or my
constituency office on 01223 830037 for local
concerns. You can also email me on
heidi.allen.mp@parliament.uk

COLUMNISTS

Meeting fresh,
ambitious young minds

HEIDI ALLEN
 MP FOR SOUTH

CAMBRIDGESHIRE

Wow! I am still getting used to the reality of being
your Labour District Councillor in Cambourne! It’s
been a real team effort and I would like to thank
everyone of you who voted Labour and supported
me during the election. I am representing
Cambourne as part of a team of Labour activists
and together we will do our best to support
residents with their individual concerns and seek
to address issues that affect the community.
   Huge thanks to those residents who attended
my first ever Councillor Surgery on June 11. It
was great to meet you all in person. We look
forward to supporting your initiatives and trying to

find some solutions to challenges around
management companies and road maintenance.
The next surgery is 6.30-8pm, 10 July  at the Hub
and all residents are welcome, you can also raise
issues by posting on our Facebook page
www.fb.me/CambourneLabour.
   I’ve been on a rapid induction to all things
SCDC. The Council Officers and fellow
Councillors have been incredibly welcoming and
supportive, as have the exceptional staff at the
council offices. I intend to focus initially on two
areas under real strain due to central government
austerity and privatisation; transport, and health
and wellbeing. These are key issues for
Cambourne and I will be putting more information
on our Facebook page over the coming weeks.

Contact me on cllr.clayton@scambs.gov.uk

My first priorities as
District Councillor

GAVIN CLAYTON
 DISTRICT COUNCILLOR

June saw the annual Cervical Screening
Awareness Week. Cervical screening (also
known as 'smear tests') are offered to all women
from 25 to 64 years old every three to five years,
depending on age.
   Cervical cancer affects over 3,000 women a
year in the UK mainly in those aged 30 to 45.  In
the early stages it often has no symptoms but can
be a cause of unexpected vaginal bleeding.
   Being screened regularly means abnormal
changes in the cells of the cervix can be identified
early and if necessary treated to stop cancer
developing. It does make a significant difference

in reducing cancer rates but unfortunately there
has been a gradual fall in the numbers women
taking up screening over several years.
   Cervical screening is surprisingly quick and
does not usually cause discomfort.
   It is best done during the middle of your
menstrual cycle (usually 14 days from the start of
your last period) to ensure the best sample.
   Cervical screening is an important part of caring
for yourself.
   It is usually done by practice nurses who do this
on a very regular basis but if you prefer, you can
choose to go to a sexual health clinic.

Reference/ further information:
NHS Choices (Cervical screening)
Contact: nurse@cambournechurch.org.uk

Cervical screening
awareness

CATHERINE PRICE
CAMBOURNE PARISH

NURSING SERVICE
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Cookery Club raises
£1,075 for Kendall
MEMBERS OF CAMBOURNE
Experimental Cookery Club
have raised £1,075 for local
baby Kendall, who is battling
cancer, through their annual
dinner held on 23 June. More
than 100 guests sat down to
dinner at the Hub for the
fundraising event.
   Dr Shrobona Bhattacharya​,​
founder of ​ the Cookery Club
and recently elected district
councillor, said: "The prime
focus of the club is to tackle
loneliness and promote
community cohesion. As food
brings people closer, I
designed this project to
experiment with different world
foods. Each year members
select a country or cuisine for
cooking which they haven't

tried before. Volunteering and
charity are also objectives.
   "Members of the cookery
club are divided into groups of
four and they meet regularly at
dinners hosted by their group.
   "At the end of the year, all
members meet to host the final
community dinner with the
objective of fundraising for a
good cause. At the dinner,
members work together and
show high levels of team
coordination, their passion for
volunteering, community
building and of course their
love of experimenting with
food and cooking."
   If you would like to join
Cambourne Cookery club,
please contact Shrobona on
shrobona@gmail.com

EVERYTHING 
YOU NEED TO 
MAKE YOUR 
WEDDING DAY 
SPECIAL...

 Choice of arrival drink

 3 course meal with
pre wedding taster

 Wine on the table

 A drink for the toast

 Evening BBQ

All you need to add is 
decorations and a DJ

Tel: 01954 718383
www.bourngolfandleisure.co.uk

Follow us at Knibbs Meat Safe, Bourn for more exciting recipes and menu ideas each week

Traditional butchers offering great quality free range and local meat, poultry 
and game, at great value, every day, together with a large range of artisan 
cheeses, and delicatessen products. And, our renowned home made pies and 

handmade sausages including the original Royston Banger.

Free Delivery to Cambourne on orders £25 and over 
Open six days a week, from Mondays to Saturday

Open‘till 5pm Saturdays
Manor Farm, Bourn, CB23 2SH 

01954 713978

Knibbs
Meat Safe
Country food...at its best

Welcome to summer from Knibbs Meat Safe
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Cambourne Pre-School visits Shepreth Wildlife Park
CAMBOURNE PRE-SCHOOL: Staff, children and their families
from Cambourne Pre-school have enjoyed a trip to Shepreth wildlife
park. The pre-school invited all children and their families to spend a
day together, a lovely social event for all.  Children have enjoyed
seeing all of the animals, then eating a picnic lunch together while
spending time in the play area. The trip ended with a visit to the edu-
cation centre where they could get close to creepy crawlies.
   We are excited about the upcoming summer fete. It will offer a
bouncy castle, play bus, pony rides, ice-cream and that’s just to
name a few. The fete will be held on the 6th July from 3-6pm on Pre-
school premises (at the Blue School). The pre-school are currently
seeking raffle prizes and donations of filled bottles (e.g. wine/bubble
bath/soft drinks etc) if you are able to help or would like any informa-
tion on the September 2018 intake, please contact the Pre-school
on 01954 715150 or via email office@cambournepreschool.org.uk

Ducklings hatch in Hardwick Primary School
HARDWICK AND CAMBOURNE
COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL:
On Tuesday 5 June children from
Years 5 and 6, across both sites,
competed in a Kwik cricket
tournament at Histon and Impington
Junior School.
   They all had a lot of fun and
enjoyed representing the school. The
children worked well as a team,
supporting and encouraging each
other. Their energy was remarkable.
   Both teams played exceptionally
well; the children from the Hardwick
site came second and Cambourne
came third.
   "It was a difficult tournament as
there were a lot of good teams," said
one player. "We had a lot of fun.
When we won our first match we
were all really chuffed as we had
played really well."

   Reception children have enjoyed
watching and waiting for our ducks
to hatch.
   Each shell was numbered and the
children selected names for each
duck as they hatched.
   There was a long line of people
waiting for cuddles. Bob, Bobby, Lil
Duck and Ole Bluey are now having
a lovely time at a local farm.
      Key Stage 1 have started their
new topic ‘Habitats’. The children
started by sorting objects into
different categories; alive, dead or
has never been alive.
   There were some interesting
discussions taking place.
   The children are looking forward to
their upcoming school trip where they
will get to follow a nature trail and go
pond dipping.

Sports week
at Jeavons
Wood
Primary

JEAVONS WOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL: It
has been a busy week at Jeavons Wood.
   In Year 2, we’ve had a whole week of
sport activities.
   Each class had the chance to go for trips
out into the community to experience
cricket, tennis and all the fun activities on
offer at Everyone Active Gym.

   A big thank you goes to all the local clubs
that supported us in providing these
fantastic opportunities for our children.
   Some children have tried a sport for the
first time and many of them will be
continuing their newly learnt skills.
   We now look towards the end of term and
transitioning into our new classes.
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Charity Executive seeks space from a
business or school in Cambourne to
sort and store charity records (one
room) as a charitable donation or

very, very low rental.

Please telephone Dr Thomas on
01353 362317 or email

info@ethicscentre.org. Thank you.

Centre for Business and Public
Sector Ethics, Cambridge

www.ethicscentre.org

Want to promote your business to our
12,000+ readers in Cambourne?

cambournecrier.org/advertising

HEALTHWATCH in
Cambridgeshire and
Peterborough are launching
their ‘It Starts With You’
campaign to encourage more
people to share their
experiences of using local
health and care service.
   The campaign will run from
July to September and tell the
stories of local people who
are helping to improve the
services we all use.
   Last year, Jason, who is
Deaf, told Healthwatch about
visiting A&E and not getting a
British Sign language
Interpreter for over 7 hours
even though he had a serious
lung condition.
   Thanks to Jason and other
people who shared their
experience, Healthwatch is
challenging the local NHS to
do better for disabled people.

   Have you got a story to
share? Tell Healthwatch
about your experiences and
ideas to help services under-
stand what works, what
doesn’t and what you want
from care in the future.
   Help make care better for
you, your family and
community.
   Healthwatch
Cambridgeshire and
Peterborough work together
as one organisation. You can
call us on 0330 355 1285 or
text us 0752 0635 176
www.healthwatch
cambridgeshire.co.uk

COMMUNITY

Healthwatch starts with you

31st July õ 7th August õ 14th August 
21st August õ 28th August 

Come and join us for a day of bouncing every 
Tuesday through the summer holidays! 

£5 per child 
Unlimited use of the inflatables 

Brought to you by With the support of 

Come and make a day of it - 
Refreshments available from:  
Picnics welcome 
Events subject to cancella�on in adverse weather condi�ons including rain and/or strong winds  
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Making the
most of the
outdoors

MONKFIELD PARK PRIMARY
SCHOOL: The children in Year 6 have
embarked on their final half term at
Monkfield Park, knowing that exciting
adventures lay ahead. SATs week has
come and gone and we couldn’t be
prouder of how the children persevered.
   The following week, during our week at
PGL in Wiltshire, everyone had the
chance to let their hair down, overcome
fears, enjoy their independence and have
fun together. Since returning, the
rehearsals for our Summer production
have been in full swing. The children are
truly taking us to another world with their
singing in Pantastic; we look forward to

their acting and singing skills truly wowing
the audiences in July.
   With the temperatures rising and
Summer evidently with us, the school has
been making the most of our grounds and
the many learning opportunities we have
so close to Cambridge. While Year 4
enjoyed the beautiful setting of Burwell
House and an overnight stay to
experience a range of exciting activities,
Year 1 took part in a multi-skills event at
Comberton Village College. Year 5
travelled back in time to the Tudors when
visiting the Perse school and Audley End
House, where they were taught dances,
archery and Tudor art and music.

CAMBOURNE VILLAGE COLLEGE: It
has been an eventful term at the College.
Year 11 have finished their public exams
and we’ve said farewell to this very special
cohort of pupils - the first ever to pass
through Cambourne Village College.
   We’re very proud of all their
achievements and are looking forward to
hearing about the many wonderful things
that they will doubtless go on to do.
   In the meantime, Year 10 have taken up

their new roles as school leaders and
worked very hard in a formal exams week,
and we’re looking forward to welcoming
our new Year 7 intake to their visits this
term, and to their new start in September.
   In May, the school received a visit from a
judging panel for the Pearson School of
the Year Awards, having reached the
shortlist of this prestigious national
competition in the category ‘Making a
Difference’. The judges had a packed

three hours as we showed them just a
selection of the incredible range of the
activities and projects that take place at
school. We’re very grateful to the many
parents and members of the community
who wrote to or spoke with the judges in
support of our nomination, and we now
wait to see if we’ve been selected for the
final round. It was a wonderfully affirming
process to show off so many of the
College’s achievements.

First cohort of Year 11 graduate at CVC

SCHOOLS

Sleepover and s'mores at the Vine Primary School
THE VINE PRIMARY SCHOOL: Year 3 had a fantastic time at
our sleepover in May. The fun started during the day when we
made our own pizzas and cupcakes that we later ate for our
evening meal. We then had a treasure hunt around the  grounds,
reading clues and gathering letters to find a secret message.
   At 3pm, when everyone else went home, we had a snack and
drink while watching a film. After dinner, we made hot chocolate
on a camping stove in the courtyard and played team building

games on the playground. We also sang songs and made
s’mores around the campfire, and made a special sleepover
photo frame to take home. Before we went to sleep, we had a
special treat: a bedtime story read by Mr Faris! We all managed
to get some sleep and after breakfast in the morning everyone
was delivered back to their families. We had such a fantastic
time! Thank you to everyone who volunteered to help out at the
sleepover and made it special for everyone involved.
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SUMMER CAMPS
Suitable for ages 4 -16 years
Realise the unique potential in your child at Stagecoach.

Cambridge Cambourne
Venue:  Cambridge, Coleridge Campus, 

Radegund Road, Cambridge CB1 3RJ 

Date:      23 Jul - 27 Jul 2018 
Boogie Wonderland 4-7 years 
Daydream Believer 6-15 years 

Date:     30 Jul - 03 Aug 2018 
    Superheroes 4-7 years  

The Great Escape 6-15 years 
   

Date:      13 Aug - 17 Aug 2018 
Under The Sea 4-7 years  
Welcome To Smallsville 6-15-years 

Venue:  Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold 
Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

Date:      06 Aug - 10 Aug 2018 
A Musical in a Week 6-16 years

Stagecoach Theatre Arts Schools are operated under franchise and are independently owned by their Principals.  
Stagecoach is a registered trademark of Stagecoach Theatre Arts Ltd. 
 

TM

Creative Courage For Life ®

Stagecoach Cambridge and Cambourne

01223 359974

cambridge@stagecoach.co.uk

www.stagecoach.co.uk/cambridge

www.facebook.co.uk/stagecoachcambridge

WE ACCEPT  
CHILDCARE  
VOUCHERS
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Saturday 7 July, 12-4pm
Summer Carnival - Football Fever
Hardwick School Campus, Limes Road,
Hardwick, CB23 7RE
Football shoot out, water zorbing, bounce
castle, games, refreshments and more.

Saturday 7 July, 1-4pm
Summer Fete
Arthur Rank Hospice Charity, Cherry Hin-
ton Road, Shelford Bottom, CB22 3FB
Games, stalls, live music, creative work-
shops, children's activities, refreshments
and more. arhc.org.uk/summer-fete

Saturday 7 July, 2-5pm
Family Art Day
The Hub, Cambourne
Paint and draw with the entire family. Food
available - profits to be donated to a local
family in need.

11th July to 14th July
Larry Gray’s Funfair
Great Cambourne Green
Larry Gray’s Funfair will be making a
return to Great Cambourne Green ready to
open on Wednesday 11th July.

Wednesday 11 July, 7pm
Concert
Jesus College Chapel, Cambridge
Alexander Baillie - cello, Nigel Yandell -
piano. All proceeds in aid of Home-Start
Cambridgeshire Tickets: £20, Student:
£10. Free interval drink. Please request
tickets by 4th July 2018. 01480 700242
office@homestartcambridgeshire.co.uk

Saturday 14 July, 10.30am-12pm
Nearly New Sale
Cambourne Village College, CB23 6FR
Buy & sell nearly new items for 0-8 year
olds. Entry for buyers £1 adults, kids free.
www.babyandchildrensmarket.co.uk

Saturday 14 July, 12.30-4pm
CambridgePPF’s 90th Birthday
Wandlebury Country Park
Popular history & archaeology family day .

Friday 20 July, 10.30am-12pm
First official meeting of U3A
The Hub, Cambourne

Speaker, refreshments, opportunity to
become a member (£20 per annum), meet
other members and sign up for groups.

Saturdays 21 July & 22 September
Car Boot Sale
The Hub carpark, Cambourne
9am-1pm (sellers from 8am). Pitches £5
on the day. Refreshments available. In
support of Light up Cambourne.

Saturday 21 July
Cricket Club South African BBQ
Great Cambourne Cricket Pavilion
Come and watch the match between Cam-
bourne 2nd XI and Over Cricket Club  at
1:30pm. The club bar will be open for
spectators. From 3pm Now Now South
African Food will light up their Braai, offer-
ing a range of lekker (delicious) food, in-
cluding a vegetarian option.

Sunday 22 July, 11am - 3pm,
Cambourne Tennis Club Open Day
Play tennis for free! Rackets, balls and
enthusiasm will be provided. For details
and timings nearer to the day visit:
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/CambourneLTC

29 July, 19 August, 16 Sept, 2-4pm
Bourn Mill Open Days
Caxton Road, CB23 2SU
A rare opportunity to see inside one of the
oldest windmills in the UK. Have a go at
pushing the windmill round on its post!
www.cambridgeppf.org
enquiries@cambridgeppf.org

Saturday 8 September, 12-6pm
Cambourne Community Fete
Great Cambourne Green
New competitions this year to be judged at
the fete!  See page 32 for details or con-
tact community@cambourneparish
council.gov.uk or 01954 714403

Sunday 16 September
5k Family Fun Run
Hardwick
Help raise funds for the play parks in Hard-
wick. 20% discount for entries before 30
June. hardwickplayparks@gmail.com

WHAT'S ON

South Cambs Child
and Family Centre
Term time only. Details: 01954 284672
or childandfamilycentre.south
@cambridgeshire.gov.uk

Baby Group
Mondays 1.30pm-3pm. Drop in. Free.

Multiple Births
First & third Wednesdays, 10-11.30am
For parents with twins/triplets. Birth to 5
years. Drop in. Free.

Well Baby Clinic
Thursdays 10-11.30am. Run by Health
Visitors for baby weighing, measuring
and advice on health issues or con-
cerns. Drop in. Free.

Breastfeeding Support
Fridays 10-11.30am
Professional-led. Drop in. Free.

Parentcraft
Every other month on Friday
Prebirth course for first time parents,
run by midwife, 2 sessions, 2.30-
4.30pm. Free but please book.

All held at Cambourne Child and Fami-
ly Centre, Sackville House, CB23 6HL.

Stay & Play
Wednesdays, 10-11.30am
Enjoy time with your child with toys,
crafts & activities. Meet new friends.
Get support. Drop in. £2 per family.

Toy Library & Play Along
Thursdays, 10-11.30am
Borrow toys for children 0-5 years.
Drop in. 50p per family.

International Group
Thursdays, 1-2.30pm
Meet families from other cultures. Toys,
crafts & activities. Please bring a
healthy snack to share. Drop in. Free.

Clothes Swap
First & third Thursdays, 1-2.30pm
Bring any clothes (0-8 yrs) washed & in
good condition (max 20), attach name
& postcode to bag, points for each item
are exchanged for other clothes.

These 4 groups are at Old Blue School,
Eastgate, CB23 6DZ.
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EVENTS IN AND AROUND CAMBOURNE

Events in
Cambourne Library

Words for Pleasure
Thursday 5th July 1.30pm  - 3.30pm
The creative writing group always wel-
come new members. Contact Pat Calla-
ghan on 01954 718836 or just turn up.

Learning Disability Drop In
 9th, 16th, 23rd, 30th July 11am - 1pm
1st Aug 11am -1pm.

Cambourne Lunch Bunch
11th July 12.30pm - 1.30pm
We are looking for new members and
meet on 2nd Wed of the month.

Summer Reading Challenge
This year’s theme in conjunction with
the Beano is Mischief Makers! Register
from Saturday 14th July. Week 1 com-
mences Monday 23rd July and contin-
ues throughout the summer holidays.
Our special sessions are Mondays 2pm-
4pm, Tuesdays 10am -12noon and Fri-
days 10am – 12noon. Your gold medal
and certificate will be awarded at the
end! Ask at reception for more details.

Summer Children’s Events
Beano Activity 25th July 10.30am  (50p
per child accompanying adults free)
Book of Nonsense Craft Session 5yr +
1st Aug 10am (£3 per child accompany-
ing adults free).

Engage in the Afternoon
Wednesday 1st Aug 2pm – 3.30pm
Speaker to be confirmed. Please ask at
reception.

Family History Drop In
Monday 20th Aug 2pm-4pm
If you would like advice on researching
your family history you are welcome to
drop in or book an appointment to see
our family history representative.

Sunday 23 September
Bourn to Run
Bourn
10k multi-terrain run, 3km fun run, toddler
dash. www.bourntorun.com

Saturday 6 October 2018, 1-4pm
The Big Squiggle
The Old Blue School building
All sorts of art and craft activities. Free for
all ages. Refreshments available.

MONDAYS
Mondays & alternate Fridays, 7pm:
South Cambs RC Car Club
Papworth Village Hall
Mondays: GT12 racing and alternate
Fridays: indoor Offroad buggy racing.
southcambsrccc@gmail.com
www.southcambsrc.co.uk

TUESDAYS
WW2 Aircraft Club
Meeting in Cambourne on the first
Tuesday of the month. Contact 01954 269
173 or iancameron692@gmail.com

WEDNESDAYS
Cambourne Youth Partnership
in partnership with Romsey Mill
Weekly clubs for young people. The group
for School Years 7-9 runs from 3.30-
5.00pm, for School Years 9-11 from 5.30-
7.00pm and for School Year 11+ from
7.30-9.00pm. All groups take place at
Cambourne Soul on Back Lane. For more
info: Jonathan Buwert on 07503171869
jonathan.buwert@romseymill.org

7-10pm: Cambourne Tennis Club
Social tennis session.

7.10pm: Cambourne Runners ARC
Meet at the Hub.

7.30pm: Photography group
Third Wednesday of the month in the Bel-
fry hotel. Nicola Marriott on 07811 154901

THURSDAYS
6:45pm: Cambourne Rugby
We train to the right of the all-weather
pitch. All abilities or experience welcome.

7.30-8.30pm: Free basketball taster
sessions at Cambourne Village College
with Cambourne Raptors basketball club.
info@cambournebasketball.org

FRIDAYS
Cambourne Health & Wellbeing Club
This group for older adults meets alternate
Fridays in term time (next meeting: 13th
July) from 10.30am -12pm at the old Blue
School (behind the Church). Each time we
have a speaker or table games, refresh-
ments, chair-based exercises and time for
conversation. No booking is required and
the group is FREE. For info please contact
Catherine Price, Cambourne Parish Nurs-
ing Service, on 01954 710644 (church
office) or 07523 567738 or
email: nurse@cambournechurch.org.uk

Friday Walks Friday 13th July. A circular
route starting in Barrington and returning
via Shepreth. Meet near the rear entrance
of the library at 10.15am. Contact
pam.hume@ntlworld.com, or call Penny
Flannagan on 01954 200126.

SATURDAYS
First Saturday of the month, 8.30-
10.30am: Fathers’ and Children’s
Breakfast at Cambourne Church
Any dads with their kids welcome. Break-
fast is free although donations are wel-
come. Next meeting: 7 July.

8.50am: Cambourne Runners ARC
Meet at the Hub

9am: Parkrun: Wimpole Hall
www.parkrun.org.uk

SUNDAYS
10am: Junior Parkrun
Wimpole Hall
www.parkrun.org.uk

2-5pm: Cambourne Tennis Club
Social tennis session

Cambridge Electronics and
Robotics Club
Runs on alternate Sundays
shrobona@gmail.com / 07852753216

The Link Meets Sundays 4 to 6pm (term
time) at the Vine Family Centre. Food,
conversation, and space for reflection.
bit.ly/TheLinkOnFacebook

Sunday walks Sunday 29th July. Meet at
10 am at Monks Wood car park on School
Lane and decide on the day where to
walk. Contact Sandra on 07747 012245 or
email sandracalcraft@waitrose.com

Encounter Informal, evening church
event, focused on worship and teaching.
Each event has a theme aiming to link real
life issues with Biblical values and spiritual
experiences 6.30pm every fourth Sunday
of the month. Next meeting 22 July.
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COMMUNITY GROUPS
Cambourne Arts:
Fran Panrucker: 01954 710858
fran@panrucker.eclipse.co.uk
www.cambournearts.btck.co.uk
Cambourne Children’s Centre:
01954 284672 cambournechildrenscentre@
cambridgeshire.gov.uk
Cambourne Love Justice Group:
Len Thornton: 01954 710370
Cambourne Crescent:
www.cambournecrescent.org
Cambourne experimental cookery club
Member organises only one dinner and
attends many at others. Fundraising finale
dinner for a local charity at the end.
shrobona@gmail.com / 07852753216
Cambourne International cookery workshops
shrobona@gmail.com / 07852753216
Cambridge Electronics and Robotics Club
Runs on alternate Sundays
shrobona@gmail.com / 07852753216
Network Business Breakfast:
Jo Christy hello@stirupmedia.com
07852 227917
Words for Pleasure writers’ group
Meets on the first Thursday of the month in
Cambourne Library at 1.30pm
Pat Callaghan 01954 718836
Watercolour classes There are currently
two tutor–led classes for watercolour
painting in Cambourne, one on
Monday from 7-9pm, meeting in the new
cricket pavilion and the other on Wednesday
from 10-12pm in the Sports Pavilion. Both of
these groups are full for this term, but if you
wish to put your name on a waiting list,
contact fran@panrucker.eclipse.co.uk
Children’s art class
It may now be possible to set up a children’s
class after school one afternoon during term
time and also a morning or afternoon class
during the school holidays. Please contact
fran@panrucker.eclipse.co.uk
Photography group: Beginner to advanced.
Meetings on third Wednesday of the month
at 7.30pm in the Belfry hotel. Nicola Marriott
on 07811 154901 www.flickr.com/groups
/cambournephotographygroup/
Reading Groups:
carolinealdridge@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
Timebank: 0300 111 3555 or Laura
Papanikolaou 01223 713555
Crafty Ladies: Enid - (01954) 715292 or
Edna - (01954) 717360
WW2 aircraft club:
Meeting in Cambourne on the first Tuesday
of the month. Contact  01954 269 173 or
iancameron692@gmail.com

Cambourne Birding Club
Recently started in Cambourne. Contact Ian
Cameron on 01954 269 173 or email
iancameron692@gmail.com
Papworth Astronomy Club
Next meetings: 4 Apr at the Vintner Room,
Papworth Everard, 7.30pm.
Contact Peter on 01480 830729 or
peter@cheere.demon.co.uk
Friday walks: 13 July: Barrington, Shepreth,
Barrington. Walks are normally between 6
and 7 miles, don’t worry if you don’t have
access to a car. Meet at the rear entrance to
the library at 10.15am. Contact Penny
Flanagan on 01954 200126 or
pam.hume@mail.com
Sunday walks: Next walk, 29 July. Meet at
10am in Monks Wood car park, School
Lane. Contact Sandra on 07747 012245 or
scalcraft@gmail.com.
The Link Meets Sundays 4 to 6pm (term
time) at the Vine Family Centre. Food, con-
versation, and space for reflection. Discuss
the Big Questions of life with people across
the generations. bit.ly/TheLinkOnFacebook
Comberton Ramblers: We walk alternative
Sundays from 10.15am, between 4-7 miles.
New walkers welcome with up to two free
walks. www.combertonramblers.org.uk
Singaround: Love to learn songs by ear just
for fun? Join Darcy, Fran & others to sing
rounds & easy acapella songs. First
Thursday of every month, 7.15-8.15pm.
cambournesingaround@gmail.com
Cambourne Community Website Group
John Panrucker: 07734 258 059
hello@cambourne.info
www.cambourne.info/about

CHURCHES
Cambourne Church
Church office (in the Blue Space): 01954
710644. Open Mon, Tues, Thurs: 10am-
12pm, 1-3pm.  Fri: 10am-12pm.
www.cambournechurch.org.uk
Administrators and Church Bookings
Jacqui Huckle, Fleur Kerrecoe
and Stacy Buwert
administrator@cambournechurch.org.uk
Youth Worker: Jonathan Buwert
Tel. 07503 171869 jonathan.buwert@
cambournechurch.org.uk
Children and Family Champion: Jane
Brooks 07850 961000
jane.brooks@cambournechurch.org.uk
Parish Nurse: Catherine Price
nurse@cambournechurch.org.uk

Foodbank: Julie Whitbread
julie.whitbread@
cambournechurch.org.uk
19 the coffee house: Manager Cilla Mills.
Open Monday - Thursdays 8.45am - 2pm;
Fridays 8.45am - 12 noon.
19thecoffeehouse@
cambournechurch.org.uk
Peacehaven Baptist Church
Rev. Donovan M. Bangs:
Preachbrit@aol.com 01954 710510
www.peacehavenbc.org.uk
Christchurch Cambourne
Sunday services - 10.30am
Meeting at Cambourne Village College
www.christchurchcambourne.org.uk
Cambourne Catholic Community
Mass: Sat. 5pm, Tues. 12.15pm, Thurs.
7.15pm http://cambournerc.com

HEALTH CARE
Community First Responder:
Mark Taylor, 07858 394719
mark.taylor@inheritancewills.co.uk
Cambourne Dental Practice:
(01954) 718585
www.cambournedental.com
Lloyds Pharmacy:  01954 718296
Monkfield Medical Practice:
01954 282153
www.monkfieldpractice.co.uk
NCT: (National Childbirth Trust)
Candice Lattimore - 07595 909793
candicelattimore@gmail.com
Cambourne Health and Wellbeing Club
A group for older adults. FREE.
Alternate Fridays 10.30am -12pm at the old
Blue School site. Catherine Price: 01954
710644 / nurse@cambournechurch.org.uk

LOCAL AUTHORITIES
Parish Council Office: 01954 714403
office@cambourneparishcouncil.gov.uk
www.cambourneparishcouncil.gov.uk
Venue Bookings: 01954 714403
bookings@
cambourneparishcouncil.gov.uk
Pitch Booking:
Everyone Active at the Sports Centre
District Councillors for Cambourne:
Ruth Betson – cllr.betson@scambs.gov.uk
Gavin Clayton – cllr.clayton@scambs.gov.uk
Shrobona Bhattacharya –
cllr.bhattacharya@scambs.gov.uk

GROUPS, SERVICES & CONTACTS
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SCHOOLS & COLLEGES
Cambourne Village College:
www.cambournevc.org
Comberton Village College:
School Office - 01223 262503
Hardwick and Cambourne Community
Primary:
Co-heads: Andy Matthews & Ruth French.
School Office - 01954 719085
blue@hardwick.cambs.sch.uk
Jeavons Wood Primary School:
Headteacher - Sue Wright
School Office - 01954 717180
office@jeavonswood.cambs.sch.uk
Monkfield Park Primary School:
Headteacher - Sarah Porter
School Office - 01954 273377
office@monkfieldpark.cambs.sch.uk
Vine Inter-Church Primary School:
School Office - 01954 719630
office@thevine.cambs.sch.uk

PLAYGROUPS &
PRE-SCHOOLS
Baby And Me:
Natalie 07999 406679
cambourne.babyandme@gmail.com
Cambourne Pre-school:
Donna O’Shea: 01954 715150
cam.preschool@btinternet.com
Carers And Tots:
cambourne.carersandtots@gmail.com
Monkfield Park Care & Learning Centre:
Office: 01954 273301
cloffice@monkfieldpark.cambs.sch.uk
Sunflower Nursery: 01954 719440

SERVICES
Cambourne Library
Mon: 9am – 5pm     Tues: 9am – 1pm
Wed: Closed      Thurs: 4 – 7pm
Fri: 9am – 5pm        Sat: 9am – 1pm
Reception area open 9am – 5.30pm every
week day. As well as books, DVDs,
Magazines and books on CD to borrow, we
also offer an e-book service and local
information . Library users can download
free magazines and newspapers. Free Wi Fi.
We also sell stamps, books and children’s
wall charts. 0345 045 5225
www.cambridgeshire
.gov.uk/leisure/libraries
Community Car Scheme:
If you need transport for a medical or social
appointment and are unable to use public
transport you can call us on:
 07526 998 465 or e-mail: cambournecars
cheme@gmail.com. Typical fares from Cam-

bourne are: Addenbrookes £9, Hinching-
brooke  £8.40, St Ives £7.20, local in
Cambourne £3. Minimum of 48 hours notice.
St Neots Bus Service:
The Whippet bus now runs Mondays to
Fridays, leaving at 9.55am (from outside
Morrisons) and returning at 1.20pm.  (It is
the No. 6). Also a service to Huntingdon.
www.go-whippet.co.uk/
routes-timetables/local-routes/
Cambourne Community Fire Station:
(01954) 714030 www.cambsfire.gov.uk
Police non-emergency:
PCSO Alex Giltinane; Tel: 101
Streetlight Faults:
www.cambourne.info/lightform.htm
Cambournelights@mail.com Tel: 714403
Vets: Cromwell Veterinary Group:
01954 715161
Waste & Recycling (South Cambs):
03450 450 063
Wildlife Trust: Jenny Mackay
01954 713516 www.wildlifebcn.org

SPORTS & LEISURE
Cambourne Fitness & Sports Centre:
01954 714070
Cambourne Fishing Club:
www.cambournefishingclub.com
Cambourne Bowls Club:
Robin Bailey –  01954 269328
Facebook: Cambourne Bowls
Cambourne Cricket Club:
Phillip Broadwith, Cambournecc@
gmail.com /  www.pitchero.com/clubs/
cambournecricketclub
Cambourne Eagles F.C:
Secretary - Danny Brooks 07516 630552
secretary@cambourneeaglesfc.co.uk
www.cambourneeaglesfc.co.uk
Cambourne FC: www.cambournefc.org
cambournefc@icloud.com
Cambourne Netball Club:
Emma Smith - (01954) 710034
cambournenetball@googlemail.com
Cambourne Exiles (Rugby):
Neil Ingham - 07956 410309
info@cambourneexiles.com
www.cambourneexiles.com
Cambourne Raptors Basketball Club:
Facebook: cambourneraptorsbasketballclub
info@cambournebasketball.org
Twitter/Instagram: @CamRaptorsBball
Cambourne Runners: Weekly runs, all
abilities on Saturday morning 8.50am and
Wednesday 7.10pm from the Hub.
cambournerunnersarc@gmail.com
Cambourne Women Runners
Information.cwr@gmail.com

Cambourne Tennis Club:
Marianne Muldbjerg 07917 220977
mmuldbjerg@icloud.com
www.cambournetennisclub.co.uk
Cambourne Tang Soo Do Club
Mondays 6.45-8.15pm
www.cambournekarate-tangsoodo.co.uk
Cambs Tai Chi Club
www.cambs-taichi.org.uk
Cambourne Karate School (AKS)
www.karateschools.co.uk / 07929 100612
Cambs Chargers Volleyball Club
cambschargers@gmail.com
Cambourne United FC
Chris Williamson 07900 674558
cambourne.united@gmail.com
pitchero.com/clubs/cambourneunitedfc
Facebook – cambourneunitedfc

YOUTH GROUPS
Cambourne Air Cadets: Sgt. (ATC) Adam
Kelly 2484df@aircadets.org
Cambourne Army Cadet force:
dc.cambourne@gmail.com
www.cambsacf.com
Cambourne Youth Partnership
in partnership with Romsey Mill:
Weekly clubs for young people which are
open to all. Most of the youth clubs take
place on a Wednesday evening; the group
for School Years 8-9 runs from 3.30-5.00pm,
Years 9-11 from 5.30-7.00pm and for
Year 11+ from 7.30-9.00pm. Year 7 now has
a new group which meets on a Thursday
from 3.30-5.00pm. All  groups take place at
Cambourne Soul on Back Lane. For more
information about these groups, or the
targeted groups and activities on offer,
contact jonathan.buwert@romseymill.org or
on 07503171869.
Cubs, Beavers & Scouts:
1st Cambourne: joininglist@cambourne
scoutgroup.org.uk
2nd Cambourne:
waitinglist@2ndcambournescoutgroup.org.uk
Guides, Senior Section,
Brownies and Rainbows:
Waiting list and volunteers girlguiding.org.uk
08001695901 childerley.dc@gmail.com

GROUPS, SERVICES & CONTACTS

WASTE AND RECYCLING:
Bin collection dates
Black bin:
Thursdays 19 July, 2 August

Blue bin / green bin:
Thursdays 12 & 26 July, 9 August
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For Support with mental health, relationship or emotional issues, 
counselling or psychotherapy can help you.

Working with adolescents, adults & couples in private practice, in CB23
Providing a safe, confidential, professional space to reflect on the 

challenges of life and make the changes you need.
Self referrals & GP referrals welcome

Member: British Association of Counselling and psychotherapy and 
UKCP and Clinical supervisor for other therapists

 

Could Counselling or  Psychotherapy Help You? 
Is it difficult to get the help you need?

Phone or email for private consultation
bevgoldpsychotherapyservices@gmail.com

Telephone 07941 760463

slimmingworld.co.uk
0344 897 8000

daring!
be

withSlimming
World

TUESDAY 5.30 & 7.30pm 
Papworth Village Hall - Vicky: 07935 795 425

WEDNESDAY 5.30 & 7.30pm 
The Vine School, Upper Cambourne 

Sandra: 07580 023 577

THURSDAY 7.30pm 
Comberton Village College  - Hannah: 07553 295 540 

FRIDAY 9.30am 
Cambourne Church - Hannah:  07553 295 540

       We provide professional
   treatment and expert

Foot Care in Cambourne

T: 07850 023168 

Mrs Iryna Rowlands BSc (Hons), Roman Rowlands S.A.C. Dip RFHP

        advice on a range of
 foot-related conditions.

Becky’s Fitness

Zumba - Aerobics ‘n’ Tone
Fitness Pilates - Pilates

Body Conditioning 

Would you like to have fun and get fit?
Would you like better core strength and flexibility?

FIRST CLASS FREE

Cambourne timetable
Zumba 7.30pm Mondays at The Blue School
Fitness Pilates 9.15am Tuesdays at The Hub
Zumba 8pm Thursday at The Hub

07905 097961
www.beckysfitness.co.uk

becky@beckysfitness.co.uk
timedrop.co/beckysfitness

NEW CLASS - Thursday 9.15am Fitness Pilates 
from September 13th at the New Cricket Pavilion
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YOU
BUT
BETTER
Specialist physiotherapy 
treatment for a range of 
injuries.

AVAILABLE NOW
THE CAMBRIDGE 
BELFRY, CAMBOURNE

FOR MORE
INFORMATION, 
PLEASE CONTACT:
The Cambridge Belfry, 
Cambourne, CB23 6BW

Website: www.ukphysioclinics.co.uk

Tel: 0333 77 21 567

Email: info@ukphysioclinics.co.uk

Muscle pain
Joint problems
Sports injuries
Back & neck pain
Sports massage
Sciatica
Tendinitis

FOLLOW US ON SOCIAL:

10% OFF
INITIAL ASSESSMENT
WITH THIS ADVERT OPENING HOURS

Tuesday: 9am-6pm • Wednesday: 9am-6pm 
Thursday: 9am-8pm • alTernaTe saTurdays: 9am-4pm

unisex hairdressing salon • book early To avoid disappoinTmenT

01954 715750
WWW.bourn4hair.com

The dovecoTe, manor Farm, 
alms hill, bourn cb23 3sh

www.facebook.com/bourn4hair

Principal: Jill Bridger RAD Teach Dip., AISTD, MNATD  Established 1988

For ages 18 months to 18 yrs
Cambourne, Cambridge, Hardwick & St Ives

Ballet, Tap, Modern Dance & Musical Theatre
Pre-school Melody Movement classes

Dance along with Melody Bear ®

… shows … exams … parties … holiday workshops … RAD ballet … ISTD Modern & Tap …

Need someone to talk to? 

I am Claire Francis, a qualified counsellor and member of the British 
Association of Counselling & Psychotherapy working locally in private 

practice. 

•  Anxiety / panic attacks? 
•  Depression? 
•  Loss / bereavement? 
•  Low confidence / self esteem? 
	

Call me on 07979 913195 for a friendly, informal discussion or email 
me at clairefrancis38@gmail.com. 

You don’t have to face things alone. 

Terrible two? Threenager? Fearsome four?
We’ll help you to understand your child
and manage these stages more calmly

Kristy Munday 

behaviour   |   sleep   |   eating   |   play   |   development

KristyMunday@calmfamily.org | calmfamily.org/kristy-munday
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CB23 7QA

8+ years experience
Pet Sitting/Dog Walking
Holiday Cover
DBS Checked
Fully Insured

All Weather
Any Day/Time
References Available
From £9 Per Hour
Covers Cambourne

Call Casey on 07447420452 or 07944482432
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“Your Local Independent Locksmith”
● Fast friendly reliable service ● Police-vetted

● No hidden extras ● FREE quotes
● Emergency Locksmith ● No call out fee

● All work guaranteed
sERvIcINg cAmbRIdgE ANd suRRouNdINg AREAs

Available 24 hrs a day - student and oAP discounts available

Tel: 01954 202818 - mob: 07784 240 970
www.red-locks.co.uk - info@red-locks.co.uk

RedLocks.
Locksmiths.

S. B. Turf
Supplied and Laid

All overgrown gardens rotovated, cleared, levelled and 
laid with cultivated lawn turf

Turf collection available
Grass seeding and tree service also available

Block paving and patio service
All work carried out by experienced staff with 

recommendations and portfolios of work available
FREE ESTIMATES - 01487 822993 or 07966 523239

Design - Paving - Driveways -
Decking - Fencing - Turfing -
Planting - Resin Drive -  
Pergolas - and much more

Call David on:
01954 267734 / 07787 875675

or E-mail: sales@applewoodgardens.co.uk

PERGOLAS - FENCING - TURFING - SEEDING - GRASS CUTTING - HEDGE CUTTING
GARDEN CLEARANCE - PRUNING - SMALL TREE WORK - PATHS - SMALL PATIOS 
RAISED BED CONSTRUCTION - CONCRETING - SHED BASES
● Providing Regular Garden  Maintenance both Domestic and Commercial 

including Clearances and Small Construction
● Registered Waste Carrier and Full Public Liability Insurance 
● References from Previous Work on request
● Licensed Chemical Weed Control
We pride ourselves on being reliable, 
competitive and honest
Call now to arrange a FREE 
estimate and to discuss 
your ideas

ServiceMaster Cambridge operates within a
20 mile radius of Cambridge City Centre, 
covering places such as Bar Hill, Burwell, 

Saffron Walden, Cambourne, Sawston
and Melbourne.

Tel. 01223 245267
info@servicemastercambridge.co.uk
   The Clean you expect...
      ...the Service you deserve

Quality Carpet and
Hard Floor Cleaning

www.servicemastercambridge.co.uk

Call us today and ask about our latest offers 
on Carpet, Rug, Upholstery, Curtain,

and Hard Floor Cleaning

Family Run Business with
over 30 years Experience
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Paul Currell
Flooring Services
Carpets - Vinyl - Wood

Supply and Fitting
over 10 years experience

Call 07779 395826
for a FREE estimate 

Domestic Cleaning Service
Experienced - Thorough - Reliable - Excellent References

Call Stu 07767146560
Shinycleanone@yahoo.co.uk

Tel: 01954 211775
www.jasonkirbyltd.co.uk

A Professional Service
from Start to Finish

01480 493008
07961 505189

Frank Plater - Electrician
No Job Too Big or Too Small

Full NICEIC Domestic Installer

Tel: 01480 432154 or 07976 797111
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ALEX COLLINS ELECTRICAL 
Electrical and PAT Testing 

Services 

Local Electrician 

All Electrical Work Undertaken 
 

Outside Lights/Power 
Fuseboard Change 

Extra Sockets 
New/Changing Light Fittings 

Extensions 
Rewires 

No Job Too Small, Friendly and Reliable 
Service 

 Call: 07595 256531 / 01763 660117 

Email: alexcollinselectrical@gmail.com 

 

33

MIKE’S PAINTING & DECORATING 
SERVICES

ALL INTERIOR WORK UNDERTAKEN.         
NO JOBS TOO SMALL

FRIENDLY AND EFFICIENT SERVICE AT 
REASONABLE RATES

FREE QUOTATIONS

TEL:  07787 158940 / 01954 583090

 

All aspects of Carpentry & Joinery 
Work Undertaken 

Over 20 years Experience

Qualified & Fully Insured

Kitchen Fitting

Fencing & Decking

Flooring

Bespoke Wardrobes & Units

Window & Door Repairs

Property Maintenance & General Builds

Call Karl 
07545 560790 / 01954 719188

email ecxellcarpentry@yhaoo.com
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HEATING & 
PLUMBING
RESOLUTIONS
CENTRAL HEATING SPECIALISTS

CALL US TODAY ON

01954 714 999
CAMBOURNE BASED

Boiler Service/Repair
Gledhill Boilermate Repair
Unvented Service/Repair

Boiler Installations
Landlord Certificates

All Aspects of Plumbing
Heating Systems

Kitchens/Bathrooms

Complete Bathroom Installations
General Plumbing Repairs

Pipework and Drainage for Kitchen Appliances
Radiators and Towel Rails Installed

Power Flushing

INSTALLATIONS • REPAIRS •  SERVICING

07570 387 684 • 01480 830 329
www.jhalsteadplumbing.co.uk

CALL JOHN FOR A FREE QUOTE

585002

01223 782054
info@AMHeat.co.uk
www.AMHeat.co.uk

GAS, OIL & LPG
*Boilers *Fires *Cookers *Warm Air 

*Unvented Cylinders *Plumbing
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Friendly, local service at competitive rates
No Job Too Small

Why not call NOW to arrange a FREE estimate ?
 Simon Downes on 07846 717572 / 01954 781205

or e-mail simon@sdpm.biz

EXCLUSIVE GARAGE DOORS

01954 781805
Your local Garage Door Company

Garage Door Repairs
Spares / Service / Sales / Automation

FOR ALL YOUR GARAGE DOOR
REQUIREMENTS

CAMBOURNE CABS
Local - Long Distances - Airports - Sea Ports

All Drivers  CRB Checked

01954 240 011
07975 994 762

bookings@cambournecabs.co.uk
www.cambournecabs.co.uk

stock.xchng - Two ships at Grand Turk (stock photo by coopgreg) [id: 1106435]

http://www.sxc.hu/browse.phtml?f=download&id=1106435[29/06/2009 15:04:27]

Advertising 
Space 

Available
IF YOU ARE READING 

THIS THEN SO 
COULD POTENTIAL 

CUSTOMERS

Contact
ads@penpub.co.uk or 

01480 831066
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GRAVELEY GARAGE
TEST CENTRE LTD

MOT WHILE U WAIT
CLASSES 1 2 3 4 5 7

Servicing to all makes of vehicle
• New bay for servicing motor bikes
• Tyres and Exhausts supplied and fitted
• Free courtesy cars
• Comfortable waiting area
• Free tea / coffee

Mon to Fri 8 to 6 - Sat 8 to 4
01480 830462 / 831058

HIGH STREET, GRAVELEY,
ST. NEOTS - PE19 6PL

enquiries@graveley-garage.co.uk
www.graveley-garage.co.uk

Produce this advert to get £4.00 OFF  
the current price of your MOT

MoT’s 
£40.00

with this voucher T&C’s apply

ABOVE ALL
AUTOCENTRE

Unit 1, Sand Road Industrial Estate 
Great Gransden, SG19 3AH

MoT TESTING 
Class 4 - Cars & Vans Class 7 - Vans 
up to 3000kg over 3000kg and up to 3500kg

 SERVICING
“The Good Garage Scheme” Industry Standard Service 

or to Manufacture Specification
DIAGNOSTICS

“Snap On” Diagnostic Fault Finding Centre
CODE READING

Trace & Rectify those  Alarming Dashboard Warning Lights
TYRES

All makes - Including Budget, Barum, Avon, 
Dunlop, Firestone, etc, etc.

EXHAUSTS
Supplied and Fitted to all makes of Cars and Vans

BATTERIES
Supplied and Fitted with 4 Years Guarantee

BRAKES
Discs-Pads - Shoes - Cylinders etc. Supplied and Fitted

AIR CONDITIONING
Telephone 01767 679000

www.aboveallautocentre.com - office@aboveallautocentre.co.uk
Company & Staff Discounts Available

Member

Cambourne
Vehicle SerViceS

Tel: 01954 719039

The Drift, Bourn, Cambridge CB23 2TB

Free collection and delivery applies to the local area only

www.cambournevehicleservices.co.uk
info@cambournevehicleservices.co.uk

* SERVICING FOR ALL MAKES

* M.O.T’s (up TO 3.5 TONNES)

*  ExhAuST SySTEMS  
SuppLIEd ANd FITTEd

*  TyRE SERVICE - SuppLIEd 
ANd FITTEd

*  COuRTESy VEhICLE AVAILAbLE  
(by pRIOR ARRANGEMENT)

* AIR CONdITIONING SERVICE

All vehicle work 
undertAken

Free collection and delivery

Quality Vehicle maintenance 
adjusted to suit your pocket
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CHURCHES

Cambourne Church July
Services and Events

Young Church and Youth
groups meet during the 11am
service.

Sunday 8th July
10 am    Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 15th July
9.30am  Morning Worship
11 am    Morning Worship

Sunday 22nd July
9.30 am Morning Worship
11 am    Morning Worship
6.30 pm Encounter

Sunday 29th July
10 am    Morning Worship

I WOULD LIKE TO REFLECT on the past year in our
Church: a year of change, following the Rev Matthew
Trick moving from Cambourne last September. It is
heart-warming to see how people have responded
positively to the current situation. We could not
continue with acts of worship without members of our
church family stepping up to lead, preach and help
out at our Sunday services.
   The evening service 'Encounter' continues to grow
and is drawing people from both here in Cambourne
and from the wider local community, as does The Link which has also
celebrated another baptism this year.
   Home Groups came together to all study the Unity Series. They were also
joined by some families that were not in Home Groups; this is encouraging as
it shows the importance we place on Unity in Christ in our ecumenical
partnership and how we are embracing this in the time of change. Our
Foodbank has continued to serve the community and 19 - the coffee house
continues in its ministry, serving delicious food and a warm welcome.
   The Church Council has been joined by Rev Dr Janet Tollington as our
Interim Moderator, she is assisting us with the challenges ministerial vacancy
presents. Rest assured anyone leading or speaking at our services is either
ordained or approved as a worship leader by one of our partner churches.
   We all see the person at the front, but there are many people working behind
the scenes to keep everything on track. We are so grateful for those who do
the "unseen" jobs to ensure we can come together and worship and reach out
to our Cambourne community. Thank you.

 A partnership of the Church of England,
 Baptist, Methodist & United Reformed Church

www.cambournechurch.org.uk
Twitter: @cambournechurch
facebook.com/cambournechurch

PEACEHAVEN BAPTIST CHURCH. COME AND WORSHIP WITH US
Cambourne Community Centre, (The Hub), High Street, Great Cambourne, CB23 6GW

SUNDAY MORNINGS - 10 AM      Children’s Sunday School & Adult Bible Studies (at the Hub)
SUNDAY MORNINGS - 11 AM    Junior Church & Morning Worship (at the Hub)
WEDNESDAY EVENINGS - 7 PM Bible Study & Prayer Service (at the Pastor’s home)

Pastor Donavan Bangs  01954 710510   PeacehavenBC@aol.com   www.peacehavenbc.org.uk

WE HAVE BEEN HERE A
WHILE. Looking over some
documents I realise we have
been serving in Cambourne for
about 12 years now in one
way or another and by the time
you read this we would have
had our annual church picnic/
anniversary.
   We started off renting the
Darwin room in the Belfry until
we outgrew it, then two rooms.
Later when the Cambourne
church moved into its own
building we rented the Hub on
Sunday mornings. Our
midweek prayer time has
varied in places from other
folks' homes, community

facillities in Huntingdon and
Godmanchester, and even
McDonalds once, to more
recently our own home. As the
founding pastor it has been a
real joy to see what God has
done with the people that have
come through. From every
continent, (apart from
Antartica) we have ministered
to people pointing them to the
love found in the cross, the
power of the empty tomb and
the wonder of a repentant soul
who has been changed
through the faith in Christ. It
has been not without its
struggles and controversies,
but certainly worth the effort.

Each day brings new
challenges and many of my
friends that I had before I
became a Christian ask me
why do you bother. I answer
with a principle found in  2
Corinthians 5:14 For the love of
Christ constraineth us; because
we thus judge, that if one died

for all, then were all dead:
 15 And that he died for all, that
they which live should not
henceforth live unto
themselves, but unto him which
died for them, and rose again.
My life is no longer mine but
His. And that is the attitude
Christ had in his love for us and
we reflect that to others not
because of our love but His.
  Father's Day went well with
spanners and hand saws for
the men to remind them to
secure the right things and cut
out that which does not
belong.
   If you have questions or just
need to chat let me know.

    Pastor Donavan
Bangs, Peacehaven

Baptist Church

    Lee Packham-
Brown,

Church Warden
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COMMUNITY

AN INCLUSIVE COMMUNITY
Bring and Share Iftaar was
organised by Cam Harmony
(www.camHarmony.com) on
Saturday, 19th May 2018 during
the month of Ramadan with
support of Cambourne Parish
Council. Another local Muslim
organisation Cambourne 1 (C1)
also collaborated to hold this
event. Muslims in and around
Cambourne participated actively
to bring the food and share it with
the guests from different ethnic,
religious and cultural
backgrounds.
   The attendees included the interfaith
community leaders, political figures,
families, friends and neighbours from all
communities to make it a huge success.

   Ramadan is the 9th month of Islamic
Lunar Calendar and is observed as a holy
month to focus on acts of faith, charity,
caring and sharing. During this month, the
Muslims are reminded to renew their

commitment to honour the
important Islamic values of
compassion, kindness, and
friendliness. Sharing of food
symbolizes that we respect
the values and friendship of
wider community regardless of
their faith, ethnicity and
cultural backgrounds.
   The program featured an
address by Shaykh Abdal
Hakim Murad (Dr. Timothy
John Winter) before the break
of fast, which was enlightening
for many people of wider

community to know about the Islamic
values and beliefs from a renowned
Islamic scholar as they got answers to
many of their questions about this fasting
month of Ramadan and Islamic values.

Cam Harmony's Community Bring ‘n’ Share iftaar

PEOPLE OF ALL CULTURES AND BACKGROUNDS came
togther to enjoy a day out together at the second Cambourne Eid
Fair on Sunday, 17th June, 2018 organised by Cam Harmony
with the support of Cambourne Parish Council.
   Eid ul-Fitr is an important religious festival celebrated by
Muslims worldwide that marks the end of the fasting month of
Ramadan with the sight of the new moon and greet each other by
saying Eid Mubarak, which means blessed Eid.
   The Fair was a success with the wider interfaith community
from Cambourne and surrounding areas along with national
political figures attending the event.
   MP Heidi Allen, who attended the fair with her husband Phil,
said: “The sun might not be out but the food is really warm and
the hospitality is very warm, fantastic celebrations, very lucky to
have been invited. Eid Mubarak, if you couldn’t come this year
you must come next year."
   Cambridgeshire County Councillor Mark Howell added: “It is
bringing people together, respecting each other, having fantastic
times together - this is what Cambourne is all about.”
   Cambourne Parish Council Chairman Joseph O’Dwyer said: “It
is a privilege to come to the second Eid Fair organised by Cam
Harmony as it is a great event to develop social cohesion, it is

very inclusive event, really good to see old faces and meet new
friends and food is really delicious.”
   The vibrant colours, smells and sounds, and the exhilarating
thrill describes the Cambourne Eid Fair 2018 which had
attractions for all age groups. It was fabulous to see little ones
giggling and enjoying the Bouncy Castle and getting thrilled by
their beautiful Henna patterns and lovely face art. Food from
around the globe including Biryani, Grilled food, Kebabs,
Shawarma, samosas, cakes and Turkish food gave a
multicultural feel. The coffee stall was overcrowded as people
wanted to fight the cold winds with the hot coffee sips.
   Cam Harmony team would like to thank everyone who were
involved in any capacity for their active participation. Special
thanks to Cambourne Cricket Association and Cambourne Parish
Council for their valuable support.

Family, festivity and
feast at 2nd Cambourne
Eid Fair 2018
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SPORT

Cambourne Exiles'
off-season training

CAMBOURNE RUGBY CLUB: The Exiles' off-season training is now in full
swing. Our Head Coach, Chris Wallis, is taking the team for two training
sessions a week. Tuesday's Free Fitness is open to all fitness levels. Then
Thursday where the team has a bit of fun with a game of touch, which keeps
the eye-hand coordination in and keeps the lungs going during the summer.
Anyone is invited along to both sessions. Why not come along and have some
fun with nice people?
   If you would like to join Cambourne Rugby Club for either of our training
sessions, meet on the pitches to the right of the all-weather pitch every
Tuesday for fitness and Thursday night for a game of touch at 7pm. It does not
matter ability or experience; everyone is very welcome. For more information
please visit CambourneExiles.com or find us on Facebook Cambourne Exiles.

Raptors seek
aspiring coaches
CAMBOURNE BASKETBALL:  The
Raptors wrapped up their first competitive
season with the highest scoring game in
the division against the Mildenhall Pirates.
The breakneck game resulted in a 101-
109 win for Raptors away from home.
Overall the squad finished a very
creditable fourth place.  Congratulations to
the team, coach and all of the people
supporting the club throughout the year.
   Building on such a great season, we are

now looking to recruit qualified or aspiring
coaches to take responsibility for the
Juniors. The club will invest in training and
qualifications for someone willing to
dedicate time to help the youth players of
Cambourne and surrounding villages.
Please get in touch if you are interested.
    Now the summer is here, the club and
players will take a well deserved break
throughout July with no indoor sessions
held at Cambourne Village College.
Squad sessions will resume in August.
Any players considering joining should get
in touch.  We expect to be competing in
the Cambridge league and cup
competitions, but aiming much higher in

the table!
    If you haven't
already noticed,
the outdoor
court near the
skatepark by
Everyone Active is now open.  Many local
players are organising pick up games.
Head down there, get some practice in,
and get ready for the Raptors open
scrimmage sessions to start after the
break!

info@cambournebasketball.org
Twitter/Instagram @CamRaptorsBball
https://www.facebook.com/cambournerapt
orsbasketballclub/

Try tennis for FREE at open day on 22nd July
CAMBOURNE TENNIS CLUB: Safa and Arif,
our Quorn Family champions, enjoyed a day out
at the Nottingham Open and the Quorn National
Finals where they finished 6th out of 24
adult/child teams. They also got some great
photo opportunities with top pros at the start of
the grass court season!
    On Sunday 22nd July, from 11am to 3pm,
you can play tennis for free at Cambourne
Tennis Club Open Day which is part of the
Great British Tennis weekend!
   Everyone is welcome, young and old, so
please come along. We'd love to see you.
   Rackets, balls and enthusiasm will be
provided. Whether you are rusty, the racket is
as big as you are or you're a seasoned regular
there is fun to be had. Check our website for
details and timings nearer to the day.

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/CambourneLTC
   On the same afternoon we are also having a
touch tennis singles tournament on a small court
with soft balls which will be played with kids and
adults altogether. There will be a small entry
charge for this.
    It is almost the end of the summer coaching term
but Toby is running three weeks of summer camps
in Cambourne from 6th to 24th August at our courts
behind the Sports Centre. Prices start from £7.
   For more information and bookin please visiit
www.gamesettennis.co.uk, email
toby@gamesettennis.co.uk or call 07972 149874.
   For adult social players, Club Social Sessions run
twice a week: Wednesdays from 7pm and Sundays
from 2pm.  We are also trying out a social Sunday
session for 11+ years from 2pm where the kids can
play games together.
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TKD students compete in Welsh Championship
CAMBOURNE TAE KWON DO: The middle of
May saw several of us cross the Severn Bridge
into Wales to compete in the TAGB Welsh
championship at the University of Wales
campus, a national competition organised by
Master Peros. This was an excellent venue for
the 1,500 competitors to compete in. There
was mixed success for our students in
Cambourne and our associate Cambridge and
Norfolk clubs. Specific congratulations to:
- Emily Clements bronze sparring, gold for tag
team sparring, bronze strike pad (leg
technique)
- Soren Clements silver for sparring
- Connor Lacey bronze sparring and gold tag
team
  We have also just had our grading in front of
Grand Master Ron Sergiew where students
show off their skills to earn their next belt and
move up the TAGB syllabus.

   This was the first formal grading for several of
our students and we're proud to announce that
all of our students passed. Impressively, some
of our youngest students were awarded "A"
passes, namely William Graves, Harry Jones
and Havar Davidsson whilst Eva Davidsson
was also awarded star grader!

 If you want to try out tae kwon do, feel free to
come and try or just watch. The first month's
training is free. Contact Stephen on 07905
744777, stephenlacey73@gmail.com or visit
our Cambourne TKD Facebook page.
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Back Pain
Neck Pain
Joint Pain
Headaches
Muscle Spasm
Sports Injuries
Arthritis
& much more

In Pain? Let us help.
We are committed to giving an honest opinion,
effective treatment and good advice.

Appointments Mon-Fri
01223 598558

Regus, 1010 Cambourne 
Business Park, CB23 6DP

Book online: www.cambourneosteopaths.com
Email: practice@cambourneosteopaths.com
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SPORT

CAMBOURNE UNITED:  A successful first league
season has now finished for all our teams. We'd
like to say how proud we are of each and every
one of our players for all they have achieved. A big
thank you to all our managers and coaches who
give their time to make these teams possible.
  Wildcats training is continuing every Saturday
throughout the summer on Cambourne 3G. All
girls aged 4-11 are welcome on a £3 per session
pay and play basis.

   Come and join us on July 15th 10am-3pm for
our Cambourne United celebration day, being held
at Cambourne Sports and Social Club. We are
celebrating all the clubs achievements in their first
season with a BBQ, bouncy castles, soak the
coach, cake stall, raffle, face painting and much
more. We hope to see you there!
    For more information follow us on Facebook or
Twitter @cambourneutd FC or
email Cambourne.united@gmail.com

Wildcats celebrate first league season success

Cricket Club to host a South African Braai
CAMBOURNE CRICKET CLUB:  We would like to invite you to
experience an authentic South African Braai at Great Cambourne
Cricket pavilion on 21 July.  We have teamed up with Toft Shop
and Now Now South African Food to put on a celebration of a
nation famed both for its cricket and its love of barbecue.
   Starting at 1:30pm, Cambourne 2nd XI will take on Over CC.
The club bar will be open as usual for spectators, so please do
come down and watch the game. We will be stocking a range of
South African beers and wines as well as our usual selection of

soft drinks and snacks.  Then from 3pm, the team from Now Now
will light up their Braai, offering a range of lekker (delicious) food,
from Boerewors sausage and chicken Sosaties to the Uber sirloin
steak with Chakalaka relish.
    In a slight break from SA tradition, there will also be a
vegetarian option - Now Now's Long Street chickpea burger, and
you can finish off your meal with a slice of Granadilla
cheesecake.
   So come on out, bring your mates and join the party.

Tough start
to league
campaign
for bowls
club

CAMBOURNE BOWLS CLUB: We continue to
hold open sessions on Monday and Thursday
evenings from 6pm to which all parishioners are
invited. This is an excellent way to try lawn bowls
at no cost if you are a beginner. Of course, we also
welcome experienced bowlers. For the first time in
the history of the club, we have joined a local
league. After some initial success, recent results
have gone against us. We try, as far as possible, to

give all members an opportunity to play in the
league which sometimes means we do not put out
our strongest side. Clearly, many of the teams we
have played do not necessarily follow this
philosophy and we come up against some stern
opposition. Anyway, it is good experience and we
will learn from it.

Contact Robin Bailey, Bowls Secretary on
 01954 269328 or 07711 613559

CAMBOURNE COMETS TRAMPOLINE CLUB, based at
Cambourne Fitness and Sports Centre urgently require
enthusiastic, motivated and committed Trampoline coaches to
join our existing coaching team.
   You would be required to support recreational and competitive
gymnasts, initially to work 2 to 3 hours a week with the potential
for more hours in the future.
    As well as holding a relevant coaching qualification you should
have excellent communication skills but above all be passionate

about the sport of Trampolining.
   Minimum requirement: UKCC Level 2 Trampoline qualification
(may consider UKCC Level 1 Trampoline qualification if working
towards, or interested in obtaining Level 2 qualification).
   In accordance with our Child Protection and Safeguarding
procedures, this position requires an enhanced DBS check and
BG recognised safeguarding certificate, both of which can be
arranged through the club.
   Hours: will be negotiated around coach availability and session
demands.
   In return, we offer competitive pay rates, dependent on
qualification/experience and holiday pay.
For further information or to apply for this vacancy, please email
Helen at cambournecomets@gmail.com

Cambourne Comets seeking
Trampoline coaches
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